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PRINCIPAL’S COMMENT  

Attendance at Excursions, Camps and Extra-Curricular Activities  

For students to attend non-curriculum excursions, camps and extra-curricular activities, their school fees need to be up 

to date, which can include the negotiation of a payment plan, if required.  Students must also have attendance rates 

above the school target of 89% and have demonstrated appropriate behaviour at school.  If there are any concerns or 

questions regarding these requirements, please contact the school. 
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PRINCIPAL’S  COMMENT (Cont) 

Lifelong Learning  

Our students are living in a time where the world is in a constant state of change.  To ensure our students can 

navigate this world and establish a positive future for themselves, a key goal of schooling is to teach students to 

become ‘life-long learners’. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vanessa Moller 

Principal 
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MATHS HOMEWORK CLUB  

Maths Homework Club is back in 2023.  This is an excellent 

opportunity for your student to complete Math homework, revise, and 

receive support or clarification with their classwork and assignments. 

All students are encouraged to attend.   

The club takes place every Wednesday in Classroom B1.  There are two 

timeslots available, and your student is welcome to attend either or 

both sessions.   

First Break - 11:25 am to 12:10 pm 

After school - 3:15 pm to 4.15 pm  

The classroom provides a safe and happy working environment for 

students.  Support and guidance will be available from dedicated staff 

and myself.  Please note that attendance to this Homework Club is 

voluntary and no new curriculum content will be delivered during this 

time.  

Please encourage your student to make the most out of this fantastic 

opportunity, and support them in attending on a regular basis.  If you 

would like your student to participate after school, please complete 

and return the permission slip to the office. (No permission slip is 

required for attending the lunchtime session) 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you need more information or 

assistance.  The school’s phone number is 41716444, and my email 

address is wxkok0@eq.edu.au 

 

William Kok 

HEAD OF DEPARTMENT – MATHS / HPE / E-LEARNING 
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GRIP LEADERSHIP  

On Friday the 24th February, our 

school captains, Declan, Buddy 

Leyton and myself, attended the 

GRIP Leadership conference at the 

Highfields Cultural Centre.  At this event, we gained 

valuable and necessary leadership skills that will assist us 

in our captaincy throughout the year, both in the school 

and throughout the community.  It also allowed us to 

mingle with different schools and connect with other 

leaders from around the Toowoomba region.  

This conference held four sessions where we learnt the 

necessary skills in order to be great leaders.  Throughout 

these sessions there were ‘loud noises’ segments where 

students from all different schools had to play different 

games which built morale and made the day even more 

enjoyable.  

Our first loud noises segment was ‘making your school a 

great place for everyone’.  This session taught us a 

valuable lesson in making everyone feel included and 

made us realise how important community was.  We 

learnt that when a student feels welcome there is an 

environment filled with positivity and a sense of vibrancy.  

The second session was  ‘the people a leader can make 

the most impact on’. Here we learnt about the 

importance of understanding our audience, who wants to 

be impacted and why they were to be impacted.  This 

session allowed us to gain momentum by focusing first 

on three key categories where we will have an immediate 

impact.  These are: people who already look up to you, 

people left out by others, and people who are like 

minded. 

The next sessions were elective sessions where Leyton 

and I learnt about how to get everybody participating in 

big events and Declan and Buddy learnt about the value 

of making every student feel included.  Every student 

leadership team wants to see a greater participation in 

the events that they organise.  Leyton and I learnt that 

there are many solutions to attaining participation and 

valued this session.  Buddy and Declan learnt that a 

student leader shouldn’t only be ‘doing things’ if none of 

it actually leads to students feeling comfortable and 

valued.  

The last session was another elective session where we 

all learnt how to get everybody on board with a new idea 

and how to make it as effective as possible.  We learnt 

the importance of always having a “why?” or a proper 

reason.  This workshop gave us the strategies for getting 

school staff on board, as well as our fellow leaders and 

broader student body.  

The day  concluded with a quick Q & A and a final ‘loud 

noises’ segment.  Overall, we had a great day and look 

forward to implementing our newly acquired skills 

throughout the year as school captains.  We would also 

like to thank Miss Dixon for accompanying us on the day 

and the organisers of the event, as it would not have 

been possible without their help.  

Mackenzie Bygrave  

Pictured above: Leyton Prenner, Mackenzie Bygrave, Miss Dixon, 
Buddy Reader and Declan Cogger. 
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THE DUKE OF EDINBURGH’S INTERNATIONAL 
AWARD 

Over the next few weeks, many students will be 

talking about, and signing up for, ‘The Duke of 

Edinburgh’s International Award’ in both Bridge and 

Bronze sections. Our year 7’s and 8’s will receive 

information about signing up for Bridge at a year 

level parade in the near future, and our 10’s received information on Wednesday to take up the offer of a Bronze level 

or a continuation.  Therefore, I thought it would be a good time to explain a little about the program. 

The Duke Edinburgh’s International Award is an internationally recognized program for young people, building their 

skills to equip them for life and work.  The activities a participant chooses to undertake for each of the four sections is 

entirely up to them.  It is a very personal program, offering young people a structure to fulfill their passions and 

ambitions in a way that suits them.  Many students are already doing such activities.  Participants have the freedom to 

progress through The Duke of Ed according to their personal needs and abilities and the individual sets the benchmark 

–  there is no such thing as fail. 

Many areas of the award can be completed at school with such programs as ‘The Brekky Club’, ‘The Walking Club’,  any 

of a number of sports, and the Accelerated Reader program to name a few.  

Nanango State High believes the program is extremely beneficial to the 

development of the student, so much so that all year 10 students are given 

the opportunity to sign up as a Bronze Participant or an Award Continuation 

at no cost to the student.  This also includes payment for the Adventurous 

Journey component, which will be undertaken at Barambah Environmental Education Centre. 

Once Bronze, Silver or Gold are completed, students receive additional QCE points, an award and badge at Awards 

Night and a great certificate for their resume. 

 

Sam Snow 

Duke of Edinburgh Award Leader 
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Guidance Matters 

 

In this edition of SchoolTV - RESILIENCE 

 

Resilience is one of those skills that all kids need and 

should have.  It refers to their ability to cope and adapt 

in situations when confronted with challenges such as 

adversity, trauma, tragedy, or even stress.  It is 

essential to their mental health and wellbeing as part of 

their journey to adulthood.  It is a skill that can be 

learned from an early age through the support of an 

adult role model. 

However, being resilient does not mean your child won't experience any difficulties, but it will better equip 

them to manage those situations.  Over-protective parenting can be viewed as being unhelpful towards the 

building of resilience.  Although this may be a natural instinct, potentially experiencing failure is all part of 

the process.  Encouraging children to take healthy risks will help them trust their capacity to deal with 

uncomfortable situations and increase their capacity for courage. 

In this edition of SchoolTV, parents will gain an understanding of how to support their child’s brave 

behaviour to help them adapt and build resilience. 

We hope you take time to reflect on the information offered in this edition of SchoolTV and we always 

welcome your feedback.  If you have any concerns about your child, please contact the school counsellor for 

further information or seek medical or professional help. 

Here is the link to the Resilience edition of SchoolTV 

https://nanangoshs.eq.schooltv.me/newsletter/resilience 

 

 

https://nanangoshs.eq.schooltv.me/newsletter/resilience


 

 

 

Great state. Great opportunity. 

YR 8 GEOGRAPHY FIELD TRIP TO 
THE BUNYA MOUNTAINS 

In term 1, the Year 8 Geography 
students have examined Landforms 
and Landscapes.  From looking at 
the earth’s layers and finding out 
about the newest layer, a Magnet 
core, to the plate boundaries or 
fault lines that devasted Turkiye 
(formally Turkey) and Syria with the 
massive earthquakes.  

It was now time to see first-hand, 
several landscapes; through the 
Bunya Mountains and experience 
aspects of what they have learned. 
The sights, smells, noises and feel of 
a rainforest and predicting how the 
mountains were made.  Students 
investigated the human impact, 
cultural significance and ways we all 
can protect our environments.  It 
was a great experience and thank 
you to Paskelle Dixon-King for 
making this experience happen. 

Ms Cheal  
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SOUTH BURNETT SPORT 

Congratulations to the following students who have 

made a South Burnett Sport Representative Team: 

U15 Boys Rugby League 

Kaiden Weston 

Isaiah Smallwood 

Ryan Wallace 

Harry Ballin 

Open Boys Rugby League 

Sebastian King 

Riley Hermann 

Open Girls Rugby League 

Lily Railton-Thompson 

Venessa Diaz 

Rhiannon Snow 

U15 Girls Soccer 

Charlie Ehrlich 

U16 Boys Soccer 

Alex Morley 

Open Girls Soccer 

Maddison Ehrlich 

Natalie Ward  

U15 Girls Netball 

Lynleigh Beutel 

Jazz Mladenovic 

Open Girls Netball 

Gabrielle Duncombe 

Tia Mladenovic 

Rhiannon Snow 

SCHOOL BOY’S RUGBY LEAGUE  

The School Boys Bronco’s 

Challenge is about to begin 

for 2023.  Students who 

have expressed interest can 

now collect the permission 

and code of conduct letter 

which needs to be signed by 

both the student and a 

parent/guardian.  

Mouthguards are compulsory for this competition. 

This year, Nanango State High School will be entering an 

U15s and Opens team into the competition.  Mr Braedon 

McKee and Mr Steve Wilshaw have offered to coach 

these teams. Unfortunately, we 

cannot run a U13s team this year due 

to lack of interest. 

NETBALL 

Netball training has started for our 

junior teams with our senior girls and 

new senior boys team starting week 

beginning 27th February.  Trainings for 

juniors will be on Tuesday and 

Thursday mornings, Thursday 

mornings for our senior girls and Monday afternoons for 

senior boys. Training permission notes have been 

collected and need to be returned before students can 

commence training. 
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7th  Leadership Investiture  

8th - 10th  Year 7 Camp  

8th  -  Years 8, 9 & 10 Extension Maths  
QUT Excursion 

8th  -  QMEA International Women ’s Day 
Breakfast  

8th  -  South Burnett 10 -  12 Years  
Cluster 3 Trials - Netball, Rugby League, Hockey, 

Football & Tennis  

9th  -  Year 12  -  Lions Youth of the Year  

10th  -  QPSRL League Touch  -  Gala Day  

13th -   Wide Bay 13  -  19 Yrs 
Cluster 2 Trials  -  Rugby Union, Football, Netball, 

Basketball & Squash  

15th -  17th  -  Year 10 Camp

15th  -  Year 7A, 7B & 9A, 9B, 9E NAPLAN Writing  

16th  -  Year 9C, 9D, 9E NAPLAN Reading  

16th  -  Year 11 & 12 Physics Field Trip  

17th  -  Year 11 & 12 Science in Practice Excursion  

20th  -  P & C  AGM  1.30pm  

Don’t forget to LIKE  

Nanango State High School  

on Facebook to stay up to date 

with important information 

and school events. 

March 2023 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/High-School/Nanango-State-High-School-754673914660953/
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For more details and to RSVP visit 
http://www.brisbanetruckshow.com.au/Schools-to-Industry-tours 
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COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD 
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KINGAROY LIBRARY 

Civic Centre    Glendon Street    Kingaroy 

Tuesday 21st March 

COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD 
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COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD 


